March 8, 1967

Mr. Forrest Parrott Business Engineering, Inc. 307 East 44th Street New York, New York

Dear Forrest:

Thanks for missing me at the Josh Lee party. I hated like everything to miss it, but I simply couldn't get away for it. I wired Josh how sorry I was. I was there in spirit if not in body. I am so glad it was such a success.

We are still working on the matter of the Executive Officer appointment in the Oklahoma City Area Office of the Public Health Service's Indian Health Division. Our efforts may have had something to do with the decision of the authorities here to reconsider their decision to bring in the fellow from Alaska and let all eligible applicants try for the vacancy. We have strongly recommended Mr. Spaan both to Dr. Rabeau, who heads the Indian Health Division here; Secretary Gardner of the Department of Health, Education and Welfare; the White House and the Civil Service Commission. Choctaw Chief Jimmy Belvin came by to see us today to discuss the situation some more. We certainly hope a good man can be put in this important spot.

I appreciate your good wishes about my health. I am getting along fine. I have managed to get my weight down to what it was when I got out of the service. I am eating, exercising and resting regularly which helps tremendously.

Our best always.

Sincerely,

CARL ALBERT, M.C. Third District, Oklahoma

CA/Wnu

P.S. Thanks for the clipping from the Talihina American.

BUSINESS ENGINEERING, INC.

623 CHICAGO CREEK

IDAHO SPRINGS, COLORADO

OKLAHOMA CITY: 5709 No. TERRY AVE. (11)

New York, N.Y. Feb. 24, 1967 NEW YORK CITY: 307 E. 44th St.

Hon. Carl Albert, Democratic Leader, Suite H-150 - The Capitol, Washington, D.C.

Dear Carl,

We missed you at the Josh Lee Party. Many asked about you.

It was a hugh success - crowded - many from out of state - papers said over 600 there and I didnt see anyone I didnt know.

I am enclosing a news article from Talihina paper. It states that the Indians are supporting John Spaan for Executive Officer of the Medical Area Office - Okla City - to replace Mr. Downing - retired.

I am just informed that the man from Alaska - who was previously selected, has withdrawn.

Many said they wrote to Mike but no response of any kind. Mike seems to be in trouble in the State. Hope it doesnt go like the Governors Office did.

I wanted to call this to your attention - as you may want to help Mr. Spaan since you have so many Indians in your area.

I hear Raymond Gary may challenge you. Many Democrats still resent his actions a few years ago.

Hope your health is better - you know that is most imporatnet,

Sincerely,

Forrest Parrott



By JIM NICHOLSON

Choctaw Chief Jimmie Belvin

Spann, who was at the Talihina meeting, rose in response and said "I represent a growing number of Public Health Service employees that are prepared to take a stand. to try to change some of the things we're not proud of."

"Indians must be a part of solving these problems,"
Spaan continued.

Ht's 78th Year. TALIHINA. LE FLORE COUNTY, OKLAHOMA

10 M



Number